GREATER EGYPT REGIONAL PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION

MINUTES OF THE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING
September 12, 2017
Members Present:  Julie Peterson, Chair (late); Jeffery A. Robinson, First Vice-Chair; Brian Otten, Second Vice-Chair, Fred Kelly Fourth Vice-Chair; Steve Damron, Secretary.
Members Absent:  Greg Smothers, Third Vice-Chair; Cindy Humm, Treasurer.   
Staff Present: Cary M. Minnis, Executive Director, and Jenny Richardson, Administrator.
Call to Order
The Executive Committee convened on Tuesday, August 8, 2017, at the Pinckneyville City Hall, Pinckneyville, Illinois. 
Mr. Robinson, First Vice Chairman,  called the meeting to order at 6:10 p.m.  A quorum was present and the minutes were recorded.  
Legal Services
Mr. Minnis noted he will meet with John Huffman this Friday.  Items to be updated are the Personnel Manual, the Commission by-laws, and the MPO Agreement.

Equipment Purchase
A copy of the proposed equipment list was handed out. Items to be purchased include 2 desktop computers with monitors and Microsoft office; 1 server with software and SQLdatabase software, ARCGIS Desktop License, 2 UPS battery backups and labor. Total cost would be about $12,700. Mr. Minnis asked for a recommendation to the Board to purchase the equipment.

A motion was made by Mr. Robinson and seconded by Mr. Kelly to recommend purchasing the equipment as listed.  The motion carried.

Ms. Peterson, Chairman, arrived and chaired the rest of the meeting.
 Marketing Firm Selection
Mr. Minnis said six proposals were received in response to the RFP for the DRA Regional Marketing Study. Four evaluators scored the proposals. The Selection Committee met and recommended that Arthur Agency be selected as long as Greater Egypt would own and host our domain specifically for marketing this project. Bid was under budget.  The Work Force Board will pay up to $15,000 for Jefferson County and our DRA contract is $111,111 for the other four counties.  Mr. Minnis asked for a recommendation that Arthur Agency be awarded the contract for the Regional Marketing Study for amount not to exceed $126,111 and authorize the Executive Director to execute the contract. 
A motion was made by Mr. Damron and seconded by Mr. Otten to recommend to the Commission that Arthur Agency be awarded the contract for the Regional Marketing Study for an amount not to exceed $126,111 and the Executive Director be authorized to execute the Contract.  Motion carried.
Miscellaneous    
Mr. Minnis reported the Jefferson County EDA grant was awarded and the project is now fully funded by the state and federal funds.
A CDBG grant has been submitted for Mt. Vernon for waterline replacements.  Staff is in the process of submitting a CDBG grant for Marion to construct a road for a business expansion.
The RFQ for a Human Services Transportation Plan is out for bid.

The Hazard Mitigation grants are continuing.  Approval was received from IEPA to move forward with the Reed Station lagoon cleanup.   

The IEPA grant for an additional watershed study will begin on October 1.

Adjourn
A motion was made by Mr. Robinson and seconded by Mr. Otten to adjourn the meeting.  The meeting adjourned at 6:55 pm.
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